2nd April 2015

BR 30/2015

DR/CG

Dear Member,

Re: Non-Payment of Wages to New Starters in the NPS

This urgent email is particularly for the attention and action of any NPS member who has started with the NPS post-split and particularly since October 2014.

A number of Napo members in this position have drawn our attention to an on-going difficulty regarding their pay. This particularly impacts recent transferees but may also be impacting other “new starters” in the NPS. Essentially it appears that for a second month they have either not been paid or have been paid incorrectly. It is ironic that in the week we were told that the Secretary of State wants to remove the administrative burden of taking union subscriptions direct from wages that we find out his most recent new employees aren’t even being paid properly.

To make matters worse the explanation as to why this has happened, as well as how and when it will be rectified offered by NOMS advisors have been confused and inconsistent.  In one instance a member phoned on four separate occasions and was told four different reasons and explanations. 

This is a disgraceful position.  Napo have already raised this at the highest levels of NOMS and NPS HR but it is not clear that despite their efforts to reassure us that anyone has control of this situation. We simply cannot, at present have any confidence that the NPS are paying everyone correctly.

Napo intends to support any individual who loses out as a consequence of these failings. We are pressing to ensure that no-one suffers any wider financial detriment as a result of their employers failings, utilising legislation around “illegal deductions from wages”. Unfortunately, this is also a bureaucratic process and it is important for us to be able to raise cases and identify any specific losses as soon as practically possible. 

Members in the NPS, especially those in these groups, are asked to check their payslip for the last 2 months to see if they have been accurately paid. Where this is not the case and a problem continues, please contact Napo HQ via the email below providing:

· Details of what you expected to be paid and what you have been paid;

· Therefore any direct loss;

· Information about any indirect losses (additional bank charges you’re expecting, hardship caused by not being able to pay bills or other commitments, etc).  This last group does not need to be evidenced yet but if they become part of any claim would need to be but do not wait until they have been incurred to let us know that it may be an issue.

We will then advise and support individual members, supported by Branches, with seeking to have these losses mitigated.

If you have any questions or concerns please email:  info@napo.org.uk. 
Yours sincerely,

Dean Rogers

Assistant General Secretary, Napo
